
To: Coppell ISD Board of Trustees
From: Robyn Webb and Dr. Angie Brooks
 Date: December 6, 2021
cc: Dr. Brad Hunt and Carol Snowden

Re: Approval of TEA Ed-Flex Schoolwide Eligibility Waivers 

Board Action Required    ☒

No Action Required ☐

Background: Texas has received approval from the U.S. Department of Education to continue its 
Ed-Flex waiver authority under the Education Flexibility Partnership Act of 1999, as amended by 
the Every Student Succeeds Act of 2015 (ESSA), through the 2023-2024 school year.

Statewide programmatic waivers address design and delivery of federal programs covered under 
Ed-Flex and allow LEAs can design and implement programs in ways that best meet the needs of 
their students and communities. 

This waiver allows any campus otherwise eligible to receive Title I, Part A, funds to implement a 
Title I, Part A, schoolwide program regardless of the percentage of students from low-income 
families.

To be eligible for this waiver, the campuses listed below have completed the following
tasks:

1. Planned and aligned the ten components of the Title 1, Part A Schoolwide
program with the Campus Improvement Plan during the 2020-21 school year;

2. Trained campus site-based decision-making committee members on the ten 
components of a Title 1, Part A Schoolwide program;

3. Identified the targeted goals for the 2020-21 Campus Improvement Plan; and
4. Established a completion date for the 2020-21 Campus Improvement Plan

The Ed-Flex Schoolwide Eligibility Waivers for the campuses listed below are submitted for public 
notice, your feedback and approval.

Austin Elementary
Denton Creek Elementary

Town Center Elementary
Wilson Elementary

Coppell Middle School North

Recommendation:
An appropriate motion for board action on the waiver request is:

“I move that the Board approve the request to submit Ed-Flex Schoolwide Program Eligibility 
waivers as presented.”
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